

8th November, 2017

Castle Camps CofE (VC) Primary School

Church Lane, Castle Camps, Cambridge CB21 4TH

Telephone: 01799 584270 Fax: 01799 584442

E-mail: office@castlecamps.cambs.sch.uk Website: www.castlecampsschool.co.uk

Headteacher: Miss A.E.O'Connor

Rearranged Trip to Flag Fen, Peterborough

Wednesday 29th November, 2017

To the Parents of Children in Key Stage Two,

Dear Parents,

As you are aware, we unfortunately had to re-arrange our trip for the children in KS2 to visit the Bronze Age site <u>Flag Fen</u>, <u>Peterborough</u>. The new date for the trip is <u>Wednesday 29th November</u>, 2017. The purpose of this visit is to support our current History topics of 'Scavengers and Settlers', 'Footprints from the Past' and 'Going Global'. The children will take part in a range of workshops, including clay craft, storytelling in a Bronze Age roundhouse and handling prehistoric finds.

As previously stated, it is quite a long journey and we need to leave promptly when the coach arrives at 9.00am. We would like to ask that the children are dropped off at school at 8.30am in order for us to achieve this. The side gate will be open for KS2 children to enter school and they will need to go straight to their classroom. KS1 children will not be able to enter school until the usual time of 8:50am. If your KS2 child usually gets the dedicated school bus, please could you make other arrangements to get your child to school for this day.

We will be leaving the site in Peterborough at 2.00pm so aim to be back to school by the end of the school day. This will, of course, depend on the traffic conditions. We will be in touch with the school and will put a message on the school website and Facebook page if we are delayed. We ask that parents plan to collect their child at the normal time of 3:20pm.

As most of the day will be spent outside, please ensure that your child/children come to school wearing suitable, warm outdoor clothing (not school uniform) and footwear, as appropriate for the weather. They will also need to bring the following:

- A named packed lunch, including drink/s.
- Children do not need to bring any money as there will be no opportunities to spend it.
- Children in Rabbit Class and Deer Class please bring a named, shoe box sized cardboard box.

We will, of course, be taking first aid kits, along with any inhalers or medication that are already kept in school. If your child suffers from travel sickness, please let us know in advance, so we can plan accordingly.

Please complete and return the slip below by **Monday 20th November, 2017** to give permission for your child to take part in this trip.

Yours sincerely,		
Mrs L French		
<u>Trip to Flag Fen</u>		
give permission for my child		to join this visit on Wednesday 29 th November, 2017.
Signed	Name	Date













